





Richmond County Amateur Radio Club Website: http://www.k4rnc.org/

April, 2016

Suggestions and comments are always welcome!

ARRL March Contest CORRAL: http://www.arrl.org/files/file/CORRAL QST 3-2016.pdf

March Announced DxExpeditions: http://www.ng3k.com/Misc/adxo.html

Saturday, 4/9/16

RCARC meeting Richmond County Library 09:30EST

Saturday, 4/9/16

Breakfast at The Holiday 8:00EST

Thursdays:

RCARC Net & rag chew @ 8 PM - 146.955 88.5 tone

Reminder:

Membership dues are due no later than May 1st to remain an active

member.

DX active this month:

Heard Island VK0EK Ethopia ET7L

Mayotte FH/F2DY FH/F6BEE Palestine E44YL

There are currently 14 paid memberships in the RCARC. Of the 14 there are 6 ARRL members. If there are any of the members that are ARRL members, please notify the Secretary if you have not already done so.

http://www.hamwhisperer.com/p/ham-courses.html

This is a Technician/General license training course that is all audio. Also, for those of the club that wish to learn/brush up on code, there is also audio courses to teach and upgrade morse. Another good cw training website is CW Forever http://w9rfx.com/Downloads.htm. This has the ability to set your own character/word per minute speed and the ability to export cw files.

Contacts:

Pres. Mark Dawkins – KJ4IKQ – kj4ikq@gmail.com Vice Pres. James Bullard – KC4ZIE – Jbullard@carolina.rr.com Sec./Tres. Allan Brown – W4EAB – allanb1939@gmail.com







Richmond County Amateur Radio Club

March 12, 2016 Meeting Minutes:

The President, Mark Dawkins KJ4IKQ, called the meeting to order. There were 9 members and one guest, Billy Inman, in attendance. The Secretary read the minutes of the February 13, 2016 meeting. There were no corrections to the January minutes.

Prior to the meeting members of the club ate at the E. Rockingham Methodist Church pancake breakfast wearing club apparel to publicize the club. Attending were Butch Paris, Pete and Barbara Britt, James Bullard, Ben Setzer, Mike Poplin, Dave Arner, and Allan Brown. Thanks to Mike Poplin for notifying the club about the breakfast.

Allan reported that 49 postcards had been mailed to hams within Richmond County. None had been returned and no response had been received from any of the recipients. He also stated that dues are due starting this month.

Mark Dawkins recognized Billy Inman as a guest and Billy stated that he wanted to study and get his license and hopefully build his own equipment. Several of the members offer advice and encouragement. (BTW - Welcome Billy as our newest member. He joined the club at the end of the meeting.)

Both Ben Setzer and Mike Poplin stated they had been unable to contact Gary Green about (1) reserving space #41 for next year's Seaboard Festival and (2) obtaining information on Train Day. Mike and Ben agreed among themselves that Ben would continue to try to contact Gary and obtain info on both events.

It was also reported that there were two applicants for testing at the March 5 W4VEC test session and both are still studying and making plans to retake the Technician exam in June.

To clarify the shirt ordering process from Classic Apparel Butch Parris explained that it would take a minimum order of 7 shirts for screen printing but items to be monogrammed did not require a minimum order.

Mike Poplin asked about the process of applying for a VE certification with W4VEC. He was given the information for applying online for the certification.

A request was made asking how many of the club members are members of ARRL. A show of hands showed the Ben Setzer, Butch Parris, Mark Dawkins, Mike Poplin are members. Also noted that John Eichorn and James Bullard. Dave Arner stated he was not a member but was going to join. When 50% of a club's members are ARRL members then the club and their activities can be listed on the ARRL website. A poll will be conducted to determine how many club members are actually ARRL members.

Mike Poplin complimented Barbara Britt for her handling of the club activities with the Richmond County Journal and getting them published in the local paper. Barbara stated that the RCJ was very accommodating and did not charge us for the published items.

There was a wide ranging varied discussion on the Sky Warn system and how there was basically no low terrain weather radar coverage of Richmond because of the distance to the radar sites.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Allan Brown / W4EAB Secretary / Treasurer